

P.O. Box 160 Hicksville, NY 11802-0160

October 15, 1992

Dear Mr. Donald Frangipani:

I am sure that you are interested as to the outcome of the trial of Nicholas Allocco. On October 14, 1992, the jury convicted Mr. Allocco on all five counts of Mail Fraud. He is expected to be sentenced in the next few months.

testimony was instrumental in belping the government obtain this conviction. Your assistance and testimony in this case is deeply appreciated by us. While we may investigate and prosecute cases, without your help we could never convict those who engage in arson and insurance fraud. On behalf of the Postal Inspection Service and Assistant United States Attorney Bridget Rohde, please accept our deep felt thanks.

If you have any questions, please contact me at the above address or by telephone at (516) 933-2416.

Again, your cooperation was deeply appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

Martin T. Biegelman

Postal Inspector